	

	

	

	WHEREAS, on behalf of the citizens of Macon-Bibb County, I am pleased to join Atrium Health Navicent in celebrating the month of January 2024 as Cervical Cancer Awareness Month in Macon-Bibb County; and


	WHEREAS, Cervical cancer is a disease that strikes more than 11,500 American women each year; and


	WHEREAS, in 2023, the American Cancer Society (ACS) estimated that there would be about 13,960 new cases of invasive cervical cancer, leading to about 4,310 deaths; and

 

	WHEREAS, according to the ACS, human papillomavirus (HPV) is the leading cause of cervical cancer, and almost 37,000 men and women are diagnosed with HPV cancers in the United States every year; and


	WHEREAS, the aim of Cervical Cancer Awareness Month is to inform Americans that they may be able to prevent cervical cancer by advocating for early intervention through screenings and (HPV) vaccinations; and


	WHEREAS, regular cervical cancer screenings tests are effective in detecting the disease early when it can be effectively treated; and

 

	WHEREAS, Cervical cancer vaccines, such as the HPV vaccine, are available and provide formidable and effective means of preventing this disease; and 


	WHEREAS, increasing awareness among patients and health care providers alike regarding the best use of these prevention tools is a key component in safe-guarding women’s health; and 

 

	WHEREAS, through screening, HPV vaccination and community awareness, an important opportunity exists to unite the citizens of central Georgia to prevent cervical cancer deaths,


	NOW, THEREFORE, I, Lester M. Miller, do hereby proclaim January 2024, as:



	“CERVICAL CANCER AWARENESS MONTH”



	in Macon-Bibb County, I urge all central Georgians to familiarize themselves with the risk factors and prevention methods associated with cervical cancer so that we might begin to reduce the devastating effects that the disease imposes on our state.


	
	IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the Seal of the Consolidated Government to be affixed this _____day of January 2024.
____________________________
Lester M. Miller

Mayor


